

## **John Finnie**

Member of the Scottish Parliament Highlands and Islands

**John Finnie** 

Ball Pàrlamaid na h-Alba A' Ghàidhealtachd agus na h-Eileanan

Humza Yousaf MSP Minister for Transport and Islands St. Andrew's House Regent Road Edinburgh EH1 3DG

18th January 2018

Dear Mulliace

## **Caledonian Sleeper**

Thank you for your response dated 20<sup>th</sup> January 2018, to my letter of 16<sup>th</sup> January 2018.

Can you please provide me with a copy of the "market research" you refer to and detail what specific concerns the Scottish Government has about the "security of passengers" on the Sleeper.

Can you please provide the "research" undertaken in respect of North-Link Ferries and advise what "security" concerns, if any, the Scottish Government has about shared cabins on North Link routes.

Finally, I'd be grateful if you could comment on what, to many, appears to be an inconsistency in approach by the Scottish Government in respect of shared facilities on transport systems under their control.

Thank you in anticipation of your assistance.

Kind regards

John Finnie MSP